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Town of Hudson
May 11, 2017
To:
Board of Selectmen[image: image7.png]



From:
Tom Moses, Executive Assistant

Re: Parking Report

Dear Chairman Duplisea:

I was tasked with documenting all of the arrangements that dedicate any part of a parking facility for non-public use.  Attached are those documents. As you can see, there is very little in the way of formal agreements.  Far more prevalent are informal arrangements that may or may not have been actually discussed.  In addition to dedicated parking uses, they more often involve encroachment of dumpsters onto Town land.  Attached are photographic examples.  Not every situation was photographed.  Below are two policy issues that arose during this phase of the project.
The first policy issue is whether the Board wishes to 1) formalize all parking and/or encroachment situations that remain undocumented, 2) cancel all formal arrangements or 3) have the Board handle them all on a case by case basis.  If the preferred solution is the third, then I suggest that the Board consider adopting a regulation addressing criteria, otherwise there may at least be the appearance of favoritism.  I recommend the third, and that we include in the regulation that the licensee must demonstrate that they have exhausted all practical options for an agreement to use privately held land.
The second policy issue that arose concerns dumpsters.  While many of the dumpsters in downtown are concealed or protected, a number are open on all sides and some even encroach into pedestrian traffic.   If we are serious about integrating South Street into the “feel” of downtown, it makes sense to create a bylaw regarding dumpsters.  A bylaw could address such issues as enclosures, frequency of emptying them, distance from public walkways, etc.  If the Board so decides, we can begin that process with the goal of having something in place for November Town Meeting, or at the May 2018 Annual Town Meeting.
The second part of my task was to review various reports that were prepared for the Town and some up with short- and long-term recommendations.  This part of the task is to essentially create an implementation plan.  I am actually going to add a third mid-term category.  I view short-term as being implementation within one year, mid-term implementation within one to three years and long-term implementation in three or more years.  I reviewed the documentation supporting the rotary redesign to date, the Master Plan and the Downtown Parking Study (“DPS”). 
Both the Master Plan and the DPS indicate that there is currently ample parking supply, and both mention that the perceived parking shortage is just that - perception.  The Downtown Parking Study document is rich with detailed data to support this position.  Overall, parking is only 56% occupied.

The addition of a downtown parking facility, either a parking deck or garage, is often mentioned as a potential solution to the problem, but no professionals recommend that, at least in the short term.  The reports cite expense as the reason, but I will introduce another factor.

The reason that there is a perception of a parking shortage is the order in which available spaces fill up.  The most desirable spaces are those in the rotary and on Main Street.  They also become occupied before the others.  Without measures to actually remove or recirculate these vehicles the perception will remain.  No parking structure, alone, will change this.  Reintroduction of regulated parking (meters or kiosks) along with increased enforcement techniques may accomplish this, even without a new structure.  There are technologies that can increase efficiency and ease enforcement but they come at an investment cost.  They can reduce operational costs for many years, however.
I want to make it absolutely clear that I am not advocating for parking meters.  I think this should be a last resort, and we are not yet at the point of considering last resorts.  I am, however, including meters or kiosks as part of the long-term implementation plan only because I consider them to be a prerequisite to building a parking structure.

Implementation Plan:

Already Completed

· Develop a parking management and infrastructure plan for Downtown area (Master Plan 8-21)

· Seek to create reserved and/or dedicated parking supply for public buildings in the Town (Library and Town Hall, in particular) (Master Plan 8-21)

· Varied enforcement hours (DPS p. 116)
Short-term (0-1 year)
· Improve signage directing motorists to off-street lots and side streets (Master Plan 4-16), including wayfinding and regulatory (DPS p. 79) 

· Adopt parking availability goals (DPS p. 78)

· Improve pedestrian experience and create public spaces (DPS p. 79).  Examples are the rotary redesign, and South Street improvements.

· Add striped downtown spaces in lots and streets (DPS p. 81).  Possible exception is Felton Street
Mid-term (1-3 years)

· Establish Business Improvement District

· Negotiate agreement with Avidia bank for shared use of their lot (DPS pp. 90, 93)
Long-term (beyond 3 years)

· Evaluate development proposal with an eye toward increasing the publicly available parking supply (Master Plan 8-21)
· Introduce pricing with variable per hour charges to help manage prime spots (DPS p. 78)

· Upgrade enforcement (DPS p. 79) in conjunction with BID and variable pricing devices

· Build a parking structure
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Knight Oil Dumpster
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Dumpster near rail trail
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Dumpster on South Street
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Dedicated parking spots in Town lot on South Street
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Dedicated parking spots in Town lot near Tannery Brook

